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Thank you Madame Chairperson, 

I’m taking the floor today to mark a rather “frosty week” in relations between NATO and 
the Russian Federation, and to flag Canada’s concerns about recent developments in 
Georgia that, in our view, are not going in the right direction for the OSCE’s important 
work in the areas of confidence-building and conflict management. 

The Russian Federation’s recent agreements with the de facto authorities of Georgia's 
two breakaway regions are a disturbing development. 

In our view, these agreements are a clear attempt by Moscow and the de facto regional 
authorities to legitimize the presence of thousands of Russian troops in the separatist 
regions, and to control the administrative boundary lines.  We consider this action a clear 
violation of the cease-fire agreement of August 12th 2008, which required all forces to 
pull back to positions held before the fighting broke out last August. These agreements 
constitute an unacceptable violation of Georgia’s territorial integrity. 

The Russian Federation is failing to comply with its OSCE Commitments and relevant 
principles of international law. 

Canada is also concerned by the CiO’s report today before the Council that the de facto 
authorities in South Ossetia did not facilitate access to the Geneva Process Co-Chairs, 
during their visit to Georgia this week. This is unacceptable and runs contrary to the spirit 
and goals of the Geneva Process and the OSCE. We encourage all parties to ensure the 
free and unhindered access across Georgia administrative borders. 

Canada remains committed to support efforts aimed at a peaceful and sustainable solution 
to this situation, and at ensuring a continued and meaningful OSCE presence in all parts 
of Georgia towards this end. 

Thank You Madame Chairperson. 


